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Item 370 – Schedule 5 (Environmental Heritage) - Marrickville LEP 2011 

 

161 Princes Highway, St Peters, 2044 
[Lot 1, DP901253] & [Lot 1, DP955053] 

 

Background Information 

 The hotel was built in 1929; 

 The White Horse hotel is of local historical significance as an inter-war period hotel built on a site 
which has been occupied by hotel buildings since 1853, when it was the site of the “Hero of 
Waterloo” Hotel; and 

 It remained known as such until 1873 when it was renamed the White Horse (or Whitehorse) 
Hotel.   

 

Statement of Significance 

 Local historical significance as evidence of Tooth & Co management of the property from 1916, 
and as a response to Princes Highway road widening in the years 1927-1929. 

 The White Horse Hotel is of local aesthetic significance as a fine example of an Inter-war Free 
Classical style hotel, with features of the style such as elaborate parapets with cartouches.  

 It is a fine example of the work of Sydney Warden, architect for Tooth & Co in the inter-war 
period. 
 

Modification Dates  

 The majority of ground floor fenestration is modern small aluminum-framed windows. 
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Management Recommendations 

 A Heritage Impact Statement is required by Council to accompany any Development Application 
for non-minor work; 

 A 1985 photograph of the hotel prior to alterations to the ground floor and painting of the 
brickwork provides a template for restoration of the facades;  

 Further subdivision of the land is discouraged; 

 The overall form of the hotel building should be retained and conserved and new uses should be 
restricted to those that are historically consistent and/or able to be accommodated within the 
existing fabric with minimal physical impact;  

 All significant exterior fabric should be retained and conserved (this primarily relates to the 
street facades at the first floor level to the Princes Highway and Victoria Street, including the 
awning);  

 The setting of the property should be protected from the impacts of development.  

 The external surfaces and materials of significant facades (generally, but not limited to, those 
visible from the street or a public place) should be retained, and painted surfaces painted in 
appropriate colours;  

 Significant door and window openings should not be enlarged or enclosed (this primarily relates 
to first floor street facades of the building); and  

 Note that there has been considerable modernization of the ground floor facades below the 
hotel awning. Reinstatement of door and window openings and fenestration consistent with the 
Inter-war period style of the hotel is encouraged. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


